

## RE: PayPal

1 message

**Shawn Roelli** <SRoelli@johnsonblock.com>
To: "clerk@ridgewaywi.gov" <clerk@ridgewaywi.gov>

Thu, Aug 22, 2024 at 9:43 AM

Hi Lori,

Sorry for not getting back to you. I don't have experience with PayPal or setting it up. It has been around awhile and is reputable. It looks like they offer account types for government payments – https://www.paypal.com/us/webapps/mpp/government-payments

I suggest getting approval before setting it up.

Shawn

From: Lori Phelan <clerk@ridgewaywi.gov> Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2024 9:23 AM

To: Shawn Roelli <SRoelli@johnsonblock.com>

Subject: Re: PayPal

Shawn,

I am following up on this since I have not heard back. Did you get this last week?

## Lori Phelan

Clerk/Treasurer

208 Jarvis St., Suite A, Ridgeway, WI 53582

www.ridgewaywi.gov

Office Phone: 608-924-5881

Cell Phone: 608-574-1797





**ELECTION SCHEDULE FOR 2024:** 

Fall Partisan Primary - Tuesday, August 13

General Election (Presidential) - Tuesday, November 5

Elected Officials and Members of Village Committees/Commissions: In order to comply with the Open Meetings Act requirements, please limit any reply to <u>only</u> the sender of this electronic communication.

On Wed, Aug 14, 2024 at 12:03 PM Lori Phelan <clerk@ridgewaywi.gov> wrote:

Shawn.

The Village is doing a Veteran's Memorial and as part of that we are selling bricks to people wishing to honor their veterans. There is a website in which they will order the bricks with the engraving. This website only does PayPal or checks.

I have some questions I am hoping you can help with.

If they do checks they will need to print the order form and mail it with their check to the Village. We are concerned people won't want to do that as it isn't as convenient.

What are your thoughts on the Village setting up a PayPal account? When orders are placed they will send the Village portion directly to our bank account. I am concerned about the security of PayPal.

If you are confident that this would be a good option, do you have recommendations on the best way to set it up?

Also, do you think this is something that should go to the board for approval?

## Lori Phelan

Clerk/Treasurer

208 Jarvis St., Suite A, Ridgeway, WI 53582

www.ridgewaywi.gov

Office Phone: 608-924-5881

Cell Phone: 608-574-1797





**ELECTION SCHEDULE FOR 2024:** 

Fall Partisan Primary - Tuesday, August 13

General Election (Presidential) - Tuesday, November 5

Elected Officials and Members of Village Committees/Commissions: In order to comply with the Open Meetings Act requirements, please limit any reply to <u>only</u> the sender of this electronic

## communication.

The information contained in this email and any files transmitted with it are confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately.